[image: image1.jpg]


[image: image2.png]








Little Stars Newsletter


February 2015





A word from the manager……





What an exciting time we have had over the past couple of months.  We have welcomed new staff, Amy and Hinna who have settled into the over 2’s area very well.


In addition to this the children and staff enjoyed fundraising for good causes and Christmas celebrations.


On Friday 31st October – The children and staff dressed up in their scary costumes for Halloween.


Friday 14th November – The children and staff dressed up as superheroes to raise money for children in need.  


Friday 12th December – The children and staff wore their Christmas jumpers to help raise money for Save the Children.


We had lots of fun in the nursery celebrating Christmas 





with a range of activities going on including sing-a-long parties for the over 2’s and a stay and play party for the under 2’s.  It was lovely to see so many parents in attendance.  Please check our website for new photos.


Looking ahead we have parents consultations which will be held over the next month, details will be provided.


Donations - You have all been very generous in your donations of unwanted clothes in the past and would like to also ask if you have any old unwanted children’s books, fabric, paper, newspapers, magazines, catalogues or anything you feel the children would enjoy playing with.


Driveways - Please do not park on the driveways, there is free parking on Ellerman Avenue.


Payments – All payments must 








clear our account by the 3rd of each month, this includes childcare vouchers.  Most vouchers are requested far too late as they take 5 days to clear.  Please ensure vouchers and any other methods of payment reach our account by 3rd or you will incur a late fee.


Security - If you are waiting for your child inside the nursery please do not let anyone else in the building for security reasons.


Nappies and wipes – We keep an emergency supply of nappies and wipes however if you are informed that your child is running out of nappies please provide us with a new pack as soon as possible





Martina

















The Early Years Foundation Stage– Communication and Language Development











Communication and Language Development is one of the prime areas of the Early Years Foundation Stage.  There are 3 aspects for this area of development.


One aspect of this area is listening and attention, we promote this at Little Stars by offering small group time giving children the opportunity to listen to others and take turns to speak.


Another aspect is understanding, throughout the day adults ask age appropriate questions to ascertain children’s knowledge and extend their vocabulary.


Speaking is the final aspect, staff communicate according to a child’s level of speech.  If a child uses 1 word the adult will use 2 words, if the child uses 2 words the adult will use 3 words etc. 


In the under 2’s area, staff provide running commentary on daily routines with lots of repetition to help children develop their vocabulary.

















**Notices**








Sarah Collett is due to go on maternity leave and I am sure you will join us in wishing her all the best before she returns to us in the future.
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Supporting your child’s eating





Meal times can be a very challenging part of the daily routine.  Temper tantrums, cooking numerous different meals, concern over your child not eating.  Here are some tips:


Have a mealtime schedule – Children love routine so keep mealtimes to specific times where all the family can sit and eat together. And be a positive role model by eating your own vegetables.


Establish some rules – Mealtimes are a great time to talk about the day, televisions, i-pads etc should not be part of mealtimes.


Don’t rush them – Mealtimes should be relaxed and give children time to develop healthy eating habits.


Offer choices – Limited choices, two healthy options for them to choose between prevents them being forced to eat what they do not want whilst you still maintain control.


Encourage self feeding – offer finger foods and a spoon so they feel they are doing it themselves.


Limit snacking and treats – Children will not be hungry if they snack too much throughout the day.


Sensory/swallowing disorders – If you think your child is not progressing from purees to mashed/chopped food extra support is available.


Let children help – Children can help with buying food and food preparation, they will be more excited to eat it.


Reintroduce new foods – Children take a while to like new foods, keep offering it to them and they may develop a liking to it.


Serve smaller portions – As adults are, children will be daunted by a large amount of food on their plate, serve a small portion and if they finish they can have more and present it attractively.


Limit milk intake – If a child is full of milk they will not want their food.


Please see me if you have concerns over your child’s eating.








The importance of outdoor play





Throughout the winter months a common request from parents is that we keep their children indoors to protect them from the cold, whatever the weather (unless conditions are dangerous) the benefits of outdoor play are endless:


Building up their immune system - In a nursery environment bacteria and viruses spread rapidly and fresh air is the best way to eliminate those bacteria and viruses.  If children are exposed to dirt, bugs, animals on a regular basis this reduces the chance of autoimmune disorders and allergies.


Providing exercise – Children have the opportunity to exercise whilst having fun, in the long term this will prevent obesity.


Developing imagination – Children’s access to technology has had a major impact on imagination and access to outdoors will allow them to develop their imagination.


Problem solving skills – whether a child is building a den or making mud pies the outdoor environment helps them solve problems whilst having fun.


Vitamin D – Vita,min D is provided by the sun and supports children health, moods, energy levels and memory. 


 Outdoor play is part of our everyday routine.








Buddy Bear’s Big Adventures








Buddy bear is a cute, cuddly teddy bear who lives upstairs in the 2 – 3’s room, however at the weekends he gets very bored and lonely here by himself.


From this week Buddy bear will  get the chance to spend the weekend with a different child and their family.  He is looking forward to spending time with you and joining in with your weekend activities.


Buddy bear will bring along his scrap book so you can help him keep a record of his adventures.  You can help your child to record this using photos, words or your children’s drawings.  The benefits for your child and family embracing this activity are endless.  They will develop a sense of responsibility for caring for Buddy Bear, they will return Buddy Bear the following week sharing with their friends the adventures they have had and of course Buddy Bear will no longer have to spend the weekend alone.











